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A. Declaration of results for Uncontested Offices 

 

 



 

Level 6, 540 El izabeth Street,  Melbourne VIC 3000 
Phone:  (03)  9274 9265  ♦  Emai l :  nat ionalquer ies@cfmeu.org  ♦  ABN: 17 402 743 835 

 
31 August 2022 
 
Ann Dougan 
Acting Senior Project Officer 
Industrial Elections and Ballots 
Australian Electoral Commission 
 
via email: industrial.elections@aec.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Dougan, 
 
Response to Post Election Report E2022/76 
 
Thankyou for providing the post election report for the recent election E2022/76 for the office of National 
Senior Vice President. 
 
In your report you identify an area of our rules that was difficult to interpret. Specifically, you identify that the 
rules are unclear on the number of nominators required to nominate a candidate for the office of National 
Senior Vice President. 
 
As you may be aware, scheduled elections for all National Officer positions (including the office of National 
Senior Vice President) will be conducted later this year. 
 
I can advise that upon completion of these scheduled elections, the union will seek advice on amending the 
rules to clarify any ambiguity in relation to the number of nominators required to nominate a candidate for a 
National Officer position. 
 
A copy of the post election report has been uploaded to the union’s website, as well as a copy of this response, 
in accordance with section 198 (3) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Chris Cain – National Secretary 
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